

November Meeting Highlights


Forty-two Waterways members & guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the November 12th luncheon meeting.  Bill Porter conducted the meeting in Jack English’s absence.  The following guests were recognized:  John Coletti and Jo Ann Salyers of Salyers Solutions, LLC.  Bill also recognized first time attendees:  Alan Hall of Madison Coal & Supply; Scott Halfhill and Gary Westmaas of Cummins Bridgeway, LLC.
Coast Guard News
LCDR Scott Higman reported on the following:
· TWIC implementation remains a priority.  When completing routine facility inspections, The Prevention Department will be verifying TWIC compliance.  TWIC readers have not been made available to date.  However, the Marine Safety Unit was given a tentative date of the second week of December to receive portable card readers for onsite verifications.  Dick Ehringer voiced concern regarding the finger printing deficiencies.  His TWIC does not contain fingerprints but a PIN number.  LCDR Higman will look into the matter and was informed the sensitivity of the existing card readers in use can not always clearly discern fingerprint patterns on some people. 

· Ensign Matt DeFusco was introduced as the MSU’s new Contingency Planning Division Chief & interim Port Security Port Security Specialist.

NOTE:  The Coast Guard is looking at holding the 8th Marine Incident Summit on December 11th, in Marietta, OH. 
Army Corps of Engineers
Richard Lockwood presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
A meeting with the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh is scheduled for November 25, 2008 at PEWARS to discuss the 2009/2010 repair jobs that will have an impact on river traffic.  A draft of this report was provided to members in attendance.  Any Waterways member is welcome to attend this important meeting.  Notification was also provided that beginning January 2009, the Pittsburgh District’s Notices of Navigation Interests will be available in electronic format only.
National Weather Service
   
William Drzal presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Mary Ann Bucci reported on the following:

· Several news articles highlighting the Lower Mon Project status were provided to members in attendance.  These articles are to raise public awareness in regards to the funding deficit. The Port is working on trying to obtain a stimulus package to provide assistance to this long overdue project. 
· The Port Security Grant deadline submission is this Friday, November 14, 2008.  Information regarding submission requirements is posted on the Port’s website under the Area Maritime Security Committee.  If you have any questions, you can contact Mary Ann Bucci directly.
Navigation Committee Report
  
Michael Somales presented the following report:
· With the closure of the main chamber at Dashields, the Self-Help program was instituted to navigate the lock.  There were some minor issues in the initial implementation but were immediately rectified.
· The Navigation Committee was notified of a houseboat issue on the Mon River.  Grey’s Landing notified the boat owner to move to another location that would not impede navigation through that specific area.
· A meeting was held with Bill Drzal to determine a high water action plan.  It is important to maintain a proactive approach and not be reactive.
· An automated calling tree implementation will be implemented with a test of the system completed next week.
Legislative Committee Report
Mark Devinney again confirmed that no appropriations levels have been set.  The stimulus package that was discussed by Mary Ann Bucci under the Port’s report is definitely an opportunity to provide the additional funding necessary to complete this project.  

Industry is seeking $1-1.5 billion for new construction and major rehab and an additional $500 million for operations and maintenance.
Speakers
Peter Stephaich provided a very informative presentation from the National Waterways Foundation.  This power point presentation is available through its website at www.nationalwaterwaysfoundation.org.
December Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for December 10, 2008 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, December 4th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
December 10, 2008 at Noon
Luncheon: 

Mixed Field Green Salad w/raspberry vinaigrette dressing

Roasted Sirloin of Beef w/mushroom demi-glace sauce

Au Gratin Potatoes

Crème de Menthe Parfait
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, December 4th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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